
 

 

 

 

 

Issue:  20 24 June 2016 

Looking Ahead 

June  

Mon 27
th
 Civics Team at Parliament House 

High Jump Comp and Discus Comp for 

Yrs 3 -6.  Sport uniform for competitors 

Tues 28
th
 Gala Day Yrs 3 & 4 

Thurs 30
th
 Gala Day Yrs 5 & 6 

July  

Fri 1
st
 End Term 2 

Mon 18
th
 Term 3 commences 

Fri 22
nd

 10am Grandparents liturgy 

Chess Commences 

Fri 29
th
 2pm Assembly – Yr 1 & Tech Team 

August  

Tues 2
nd

 ICAS English 

Mon 8
th
 Yr 2 Robotics 

Fri 12
th
 Yr 2 Robotics 

2pm Italian Assembly – Library Team 

Mon 15
th
 10am Assumption Mass – Yr 4 

Tues 16
th
 ICAS Maths 

Wed 17
th
 Peninsula Athletics 

Thurs 18
th
 Fair Dinkum Book Week Musical Yrs 

1,2 5 attending 

Wed 24
th
 Yrs 2-6 Author James O’Loghlin 

visiting 

Fri 26
th
  10am St Augustine Feast Day Mass 

Tues 30
th
 Library Team – Lunch with the Stars 

September  

Fri 2
nd

 Fathers’ Day Liturgy 8.45am 

Sat 3
rd

 The Great Gatsby Ball 7pm 

Fri 9
th
 10am St Kieran’s Day liturgy – Yr 3 

presenting 

Fri 16
th
 2pm Assembly – Kinder & Enviro 

Team 

Tues 20
th
 Netball / Cricket Gala Day Yrs 3 & 4 

Wed 21
st
 Yr 6 Canberra Camp 

Thurs 22
nd

 Netball / Cricket Gala Day Yrs 5 

Fri 23
rd

 Yr 6 return from Canberra 

End Term 3 
 

School News 

Semester 1 School Reports 
Parents will receive an emailed copy of their child’s Semester 1 academic performance next Wednesday 29 June. 
 
High Jump & Discus Competitions 
For students Yrs 3 – 6 who entered the High Jump competition please note that it will be held next Monday 27 June.  
Please wear school your sport uniform, 
 
Year 1 News 
Mrs Wendy Rose will be taking 4 weeks of Long Service Leave at the beginning of Term 3.  Wendy will be returning to 
school on 15 August.  I am pleased to advise that Mrs Anne Christopher will be in 1R during Wendy’s absence.  We 
wish Mrs Rose a wonderful time while on leave. 
 
Celebrating First Eucharist 
Congratulations to the children who have celebrated and 
are to celebrate their first Holy Communion over the next 
few Sundays.  Thank you to their parents, teachers, 
parishioners and families who have encouraged and prayed 
for them during their journey of faith.  
 
Year 3 celebrate the Eucharist this Sunday at the 9.30am 
Parish Mass.  
 
Year 5 & 6 Sleeping Rough 
Congratulations to the Year 5 & 6 students who participated in the ‘Vinnies Winter Sleep out’ .  Thank you to the 
teachers who supported them in their venture and a special vote of thanks to Mrs Rose who prepared their soup 
dinner.  

https://www.skmvdbb.catholic.edu.au/_uploads/rsfil/002795_caff.pdf


To All Band Members  
Congratulations to all our Junior and Senior Band members who performed at Hardi Aged Care Nursing Home on 
Wednesday. 

Miss Hodges, Band Conductor 
 

        Awards         

KC Aurelia S and Mila L KR Eli W and Max D 

1L  1R Abbey M and Max H 

2B Mila C and Thomas K  2S Stefania S and Isaac C 

3B Zoe R, Finlay P and Elisha K 3S Isabelle L and Paria S 

4R Aiden L, Catherine S and Charlie S 4U Khoder A and Kaiden S 

5L Emilia H, Zack A and Jedd T 5W Thomas S and Neve D 

6 Rose C, Sam C, Hannah H and Liam W PE  

Italian Lily Q, Dahlai A, Luka H and Sienna J Band Leilani C 

 

Parent News 

Save the Date – P&F Fundraiser 
Book your babysitter now!  The P&F are hosting the Great Gatsby Ball on Saturday 3 September 7pm till midnight at 
the Manly Golf Club.  This will be the major fund raising event for 2016 and we hope for a strong attendance at this 
inaugural event with great food, a live band and lots of fun with prizes and auctions held during the night.   
 
Election Day - Fundraiser Event - helpers needed 
The P&F will be holding a BBQ, Cake Stall and mobile coffee van for the upcoming election Saturday 2 July.  We need 
helpers on the day (between 7am-4pm) for the BBQ and Cake Stall, which should provide a great opportunity to 
support the local community with Parish being a key polling centre for the area.  Please enter your details in the below 

link if you are able to help or 

email stkierans.pf@gmail.com. 

Importantly we will need cake 
donations for the day - further 
details to come.   

Link:  http://bit.ly/1W1pHyg 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Canteen 
Thank you to all the Volunteers, without you our Canteen could not operate.  
 
NEXT WEEK’s ROSTER (2 - Week 10): 
Wednesday 29 June: Nicole Wall, Shannon Morrell 
Thursday 30 June: Mel Carey, Bridgette Brown, Jennifer Lee 
Friday 1 July: Kath McCahey (M), Diana Russo-James, Sascha Chahwan-Harris 
 

 Full day Volunteers are required from 8.50am to 1.50pm. 

 Morning Volunteers are required from 8.50am to 11.15am (M). 

 Lunch Volunteers are required from 11.15am to 1.50pm (L). 

https://www.skmvdbb.catholic.edu.au/_uploads/rsfil/002791_aaeb.pdf
mailto:stkierans.pf@gmail.com
http://bit.ly/1W1pHyg


https://www.flexischools.com.au 

Any changes to the canteen roster, please contact: Jo Nesbitt - joanne.nesbitt@dbb.catholic.edu.au or text 0410 629 
135 

Uniform  
Pickles will officially take over from the School Uniform shop at the commencement of Term 3.  
Boys Uniform order form:  click here   Girls Uniform order form:  click here  

 EFTPOS and credit card facilities are available at the Uniform Shop. 

 If you have any uniform queries please email: lizsnell72@gmail.com 
 

Parish News 

First Communion Celebration  
This weekend we welcome the newest members of our parish family, the children who have received their First 
Communion during the month of June at a special morning tea following  the 9am  Mass at St Cecilia's and 9.30am 
Mass at St Kieran's.  All are invited to stay after Mass  to celebrate with the children and their families. 
 

First Communion Photos 

Parents can view the wonderful photos of the children taken by the parish photographer Darwin Morales on his 

website http://darwinmoralesphotography.com.au/first-communion please contact me for the password if you 

haven't received it yet. 
 

Confirmation Parent Information Meeting (first week in Term 3) is on either Tuesday 19 July at 9.30am or 
Wednesday 20 July at 7.00pm at St Kieran's Church. Parents are encouraged to give some thought to forming Family 

Groups (the size of the group can vary but 6 children is typical) for Confirmation and taking on the role of a Group 
Facilitator/Co-Facilitator, training and materials are provided. If you have organised a Family Group it would be helpful 
if the Facilitator could please contact me with the names of children in the group as soon as possible as groups will 
be finalised in coming weeks.  
 

Please contact Janette on sacramentalcoordinator@northharbourcatholic.org.au  or 0408 866 521 for further 

information. 
 

Community News 

 Be Happy Yoga will transform your child’s Mind, Body, Self  
 

 School Holiday Movie  The Sharp family (3B) invite you to a 
fundraising screening of Roald Dahl’s BFG on Thursday 7 July at 
3:00pm in the Cremorne Orpheum.  All proceeds from this 
event will be shared between Bear Cottage, Arranounbai Special 
School and a medical research project for the Australian 
Niemman Pick Foundation.   
 
More info can be found at www.cure4edsharp.wordpress.com  
 
Tickets can be purchased via www.trybooking.com/210409.  
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